Hemby, Karen

To:

Venker, Steve

Subject:

RE: Further work on current draft Historic Preservation Plan and Guidelines for Villa

Monterey Units 1-7 Historic District.

From: amacaulay@cox.net <amacaulay@cox.net>

Sent: Wednesday, May 6, 2020 3:47 PM

To: Venker, Steve

Cc: Grant, Randy; Stockwell, Brent; susan Thomas; Craig Sjodin; Joe Prado; Debra Lentz; Morine Rick; Philip Ellis; Maureen; Marsha Cain; jerrywortham@yahoo.com; Colleen Klapac; Mike Sikes And Patti Frinzi; Pete Marsden; Linda Brown; sally.settle; Diane Frank; Littlefield, Kathy; Whitehead, Solange; Historic Preservation Commission Subject: Further work on current draft Historic Preservation Plan and Guidelines for Villa Monterey Units 1-7 Historic District.

⚠ External Email: Please use caution if opening links or attachments!

Dear Mr. Venker,

Please be informed that five of Villa Monterey's seven units are opposed to holding virtual remote meetings, or one-onone personal meetings, for further work on the draft Historic Preservation Plan and Guidelines for Villa Monterey Units 1-7 Historic District.

Yes, this global emergency is a very difficult situation for everyone. Everyone's routines and plans for life, work, etc., have been disrupted in some way; and for many unfortunate people there will be no future. However, I am sure these current restraints will pass in a reasonable time.

In my opinion, virtual meetings work can work out well for small groups, maybe 2 - 4 people, who are generally in agreement and have a limited, specific agenda. Many people currently perform their employment duties that way.

But larger groups who expect considerable give and take, who are considering a lot of material, are not likely to be productive. Please note that some major points still remain to be resolved between residents and City staff.

Thank you for your attention to this.

Sincerely, Amy MacAulay 4920 N 77th Pl, Scottsdale, 85251